March 9, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Tyrone Town Board was held on the above date at
the Town Hall and was call to order by Supervisor Desrochers at 7:00 pm.

Meeting opened with the Pledge to the Flag.

Present: Supervisor; Town Clerk; Councilpersons: Eyer, Perry, Sevier and Allen; and
Code Enforcement Officer.

A copy of the February 9, 2021 minutes were furnished to Board Members.
**Motion by Eyer, second by Sevier to accept minutes. Carried unanimously.
Supervisor Desrochers read aloud the balances to the Town’s bank accounts.
After review of the Financial Reports by Board Members:

** Motion by Allen, second by Perry to accept reports of the checking account for the
General Fund. Carried unanimously.

**Motion by Sevier, second by Allen to accept reports of the checking account for the
Highway Fund. Carried unanimously.

**Motion by Eyer, second by Perry to accept reports of the Trust & Agency account.
Carried unanimously.

After review of the Abstracts by Board Members:

**Motion by Allen, second by Eyer to approve payment of bills on the General Abstract.
Carried unanimously.

**Motion by Sevier, second by Perry to approve payment of bills on the Highway
Abstract. Carried unanimously.

No Resolutions

New Business:

(1) Supervisor: Don Desrochers reported that the 2020 AUD has been completed and
filed with the State by our bookkeeper, Carol Golden.

He also read aloud the 2020 fund balances for both General and Highway accounts.

(2) Town Clerk: Deb Tyler read aloud her monthly report.
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She also added that it has been a very busy tax collection season, well surpassing last
year at this same time.

(3) Justice Clerk: Not present but furnished the Board with a copy of her monthly report.
(4) Fire Department; Bill Meehan read aloud their monthly report.

(5) Code Enforcement: Harold Russell read aloud his monthly report.

(6) Highway Superintendent: Not present.

(7) Planning Board: Not present, but did meet this month and addressed several things
sent to them.

(8) County Legislature: Mark Rondinaro reported the newest sales tax figures. Gary Gray
was also in attendance.

(9) Lakes Assoc: Cartha Conklin announced that they will hold their Board of Directors
meeting on 4/17/21 @ 1:00 am in the Town Hall. This meeting is open to the public.

Public Comments:

John Grimmke, on behalf of the Tyrone Union Cemetery, asked of the Town for possible
assistance with maintenance during the summer season of the cemetery. They will submit
an official letter of request for the Supervisor, Board and Highway Superintendent to
review and discuss.

No further business.

**Motion by Allen, second by Eyer to adjourn at 7:25 pm. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah L. Tyler
Town Clerk



